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Docket 06O253-WSy Recommendation that Documents Numbered 0638 1-06 and 
07990-06 be returned to the source 

On July 15,2006, at the audit exit conference, Utilities, Inc. of Florida requested that certain 
portions of staffs working papers prepared during the audit entitled “Utilities, Inc. Affiliate 
Transaction Investigation as of December 3 1 , 20OSy, be held in a temporary confidential status in 
accordance with Rule 25-22.006(3)(a)2., Florida Administrative Code (FAC). 

On July 20,2006, staff filed those working papers with the Commission’s Division of the 
Commission Clerk and Administrative Services (Document No. 0638 1-06). 

On August 3 1 , 2006, Utilities, Inc. & its Affiliates (collectively Utilities, Inc. or UI) filed its 
request for confidential classification for certain portions of the working papers pursuant to 
Section 367.156, Florida Statutes (F.S.), and Rule 25-22.006, FAC. Utilities, Inc.’s request 
included redacted copies of the materials for public use (Document 1 1262-06 filed December 8, 
2006) and copies of the materials with the sensitive portions highlighted (Document 07990-06 
filed August 3 1 , 2006). 

On December 15, 2006, by letter, Staff advised Valerie Lord, Counsel for Utilities, Inc. that 
“. . . .the utility has not justified and demonstrated that release of all the information contained 
within the 14 pages of financial information described . . . would cause harm as required by Rule 
25-22.006(4)(~) and (e), Florida Administrative Code.. . .” When the utility failed to reply to the 
letter, Commission Order No. PSC-07-0640-CFO-WSY issued on August 7,2007. This Order 
responded to the utility’s request as found and granted a confidential classification to specified 
portions of Documents Numbered 0638 1-06 and 07990-06 for 1 8 months. 

The declassification date for this confidential material was set as February 7,2009. These 
-JM materials have been declassified, thus they should be returned to the source; i.e., Document No. 

-1-06 should be returned to the Bureau of Audit and Document No. 07990-06 should be 
m e d  to the utility. 
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Office of General Counsel (Jaeger) 
Bureau of Regulatory Compliance (Rohrbacher, Merritt) 
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